
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
 

Olympia, Washington 98504 
 

BEGINNING OF REVIEW NOTICE 
 

Applicant, Project Description, and Estimated Capital Cost: 
Olympia Multi-specialty Clinic Ambulatory Procedures Center, PLLC, is proposing to 
establish a new four operating room ambulatory surgery center in the Thurston County 
secondary health services area. The facility will be located at 406-A Black Hills Lane 
Southwest, in Olympia [98502]. The estimated cost for this project is $5,371,554. 
 
Public Hearing: No public hearing will be held unless requested. To request a hearing, the 
request must be in writing and include the name, address, and signature of the person making 
the request. The deadline for requesting a hearing is Thursday, March 20, 2025. If a public 
hearing is scheduled, the hearing notice will be published in The Olympian at least 15 days 
before the date of hearing. 
 
Public Comment Period: If no public hearing is held, written comments must be received by 
the Certificate of Need Program on or before Wednesday, April 9, 2025. 
 
Hearing requests and comments are not accepted by fax. Email them to: CN@doh.wa.gov or 
Randall.Huyck@doh.wa.gov.  
 
Anticipated Decision Date: June 9, 2025 
If you have any questions or would like additional information, please call Randy Huyck with 
the Certificate of Need Program at (564)233-5689. For more information, visit our website, 
www.doh.wa.gov/cn.  
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